
 

Agenda Review Meeting 

Orlando City Council 

Council Chambers, City Hall 

400 South Orange Avenue 

November 16, 2015 

 

In attendance: 

Mayor Buddy Dyer 

Commissioner Jim Gray, District 1 

Commissioner Tony Ortiz, District 2 

Commissioner Robert F. Stuart, District 3 

Commissioner Patty Sheehan, District 4 

Commissioner Regina I. Hill, District 5 

Commissioner Samuel B. Ings, District 6 

Kyle Shephard, Chief Assistant City Attorney 

Celeste T. Brown, City Clerk 

Officer Chris Realin, Sergeant at Arms 

 

Mayor Dyer called the meeting to order at 1:04 p.m.  

 

Public Comment: 

 

Doug Head appeared for public comment. He said that often in the Agenda Review Meeting, 

Commissioners have questions and ask to speak to City staff privately. He would like to see their 

questions asked and addressed during this meeting. 

 

Consent Agenda: 

 

Commissioner Samuel B. Ings – District 6  

Item B-2 Approving Occupancy Agreement for Caretaker at Bill Frederick Park at Turkey Lake. 

Commissioner Ings had a question on this item regarding the list of park employees. 

 

Item B-3 Approving Cancellation of Parking Lot Ground Lease with Alena Hospitality SSL, 

LLC. 

Commissioner Ings would like clarification on this item. 

 

Item C-5 Approving A Final Minor Subdivision Plat titled ChinChina. 

Commissioner Ings would like to know the width of the sidewalk involved in this item. 

 

Item C-11 Approving Resolution Supporting the 2016 Healthiest Weight Florida Initiative. 

Commissioner Ings asked that a “whereas clause” be added to include Hebni Nutrition Resource 

Center. Mayor Dyer asked Celeste Brown to make sure it was added. 

 

 

 



Commissioner Jim Gray – District 1 – No concerns. 

 

Commissioner Tony Ortiz – District 2 – No concerns. 

 

Commissioner Robert F. Stuart – District 3  
Item C-23 Meeting minutes and approving the recommendations of the Municipal Planning 

Board for Item #9 (MPL2015-00023) for the meeting of September 15, 2015. 

Commissioner Stuart asked for this item to be deferred to the December 14, 2015 Council 

meeting. 

 

Commissioner Patty Sheehan – District 4  
Item C-23 Meeting minutes and approving the recommendations of the Municipal Planning 

Board for Item #9 (MPL2015-00023) for the meeting of September 15, 2015. 

Commissioner Sheehan stated the City needs to deal with the noise issues associated with 

outdoor restaurants in residential neighborhoods. Mayor Dyer said perhaps we can work with 

them to aim the speakers down, not out, or try damping them, as they did with initial problems in 

Thornton Park. 

 

Commissioner Sheehan also expressed disappointment that the Christmas lights are up, but that 

they don’t light up. 

 

Commissioner Regina I. Hill – District 5 – No concerns. 

 

 

 

 

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 1:16 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

Celeste T. Brown 

City Clerk 

 

 


